WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 2nd December 2009 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; 
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton; Terry Morgan;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 4th November 2009 were approved 
4. Treasurer’s Report: John Pendrill presented accounts as at 2nd December showing an excess of income over expenditure of £204.94 with cash at bank of £4,124.75 with no outstanding liabilities. 

5. Public Liability Insurance: the review had indicated that we do need this insurance.

6. Membership Secretary: membership for 2009 is 1757 
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: nothing to report

8. PACT: nothing to report.

9. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: nothing to report.
10. ARC: nothing to report

11. St Catherine’s Hill Management Plan: the facilitator has been appointed. Our first meeting with them is scheduled for 9th December at Janet’s house
12. Planning Issues: no progress on 4 St Catherine’s Way or the proposed development of 7 to 9 Crossway, both of which are held up by Bristol. A proposed garden severance at 27 River Way and erection of a large house on the plot created has been refused by CBC. We have objected to a further development of 247 Fairmile Road. CBC is monitoring 28 Albion Road. Terry Morgan’s complaint on behalf of the residents of Hurn Way against Councillor David Jones has stalled with the locum solicitor failing to work in a timely fashion. It was resolved that we will complain to Michael Turvey. The Ombudsman has indicated that it will be contacting CBC imminently about the alleged shortcomings of the Planning Department.

13. CBC 2011-15 Budget: John Pendrill and Jim Biggin reported the outcome of the CBC workshop. Whilst essential savings had been identified they were both surprised at the overall lack of awareness shown by some attendees with regard to the prevailing economic situation. It was noted that CBC will address our AGM in February
14. Dorset Waste Strategy: Councillor Spenser Flower is due to present his recommendations to DCC Cabinet before Christmas.
15. HSBC Bank: the new account is open and the Lloyds’ account can be closed.
16. E-Mail Service: no report
17. Christchurch Hospital: it was noted that CBC had asked us to address the Scrutiny Committee on the subject of the proposed changes at Christchurch Hospital. Janet Robson reported that the main points of issue for local people are: the belief that the changes represent the first step on the road to eventual complete closure; the obvious inconvenience of travelling to Bournemouth Hospital rather than to Christchurch Hospital; the appalling treatment of The League of Friends who apparently learned of the proposals through the local press; the potential waste of public and charitable money (both ward H1 and the Dermatology Unit have been refurbished recently); the unknown fate of the Neurology Unit; the belief that The Macmillan Unit wanted to move to Bournemouth if other key facilities were moved.
18. The Hall on the Hill Committee: Janet Robson reported that this committee had written to her asking her to be WCRA representative on the committee. Their failure to follow proper protocol was noted. It was resolved that Janet would accept the position for one year and that Maureen Biggin would act as deputy.
19. The meeting closed at 8.45 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 6th January at 7.30pm at The Hall on the Hill. 
